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RSIPF arrests two suspects in joint operation with Fisheries  

 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at the Central Police Station in 
Honiara City assisted officials of the Ministry of Fisheries on 31 March 2021 to arrest two 
suspects at the Honiara domestic wharf for illegal harvesting of beche-de-mer. 
 
Provincial Police Commander Honiara City Superintendent John Matamaru says, “Fisheries 
officials called police to be present at the arrival of local vessel MV Fair Glory at the Honiara 
local domestic wharf early Wednesday 31 March 2021 as they believed the vessel was 
carrying some illegally harvested beche-de-mer from Chea village, Marovo Lagoon in the 
Western Province.” 
 
“Upon arrival of the vessel at the Point Cruz wharf, Police and Fisheries officials boarded 
the vessel, apprehended the suspects and took them to the Central Police station watch 
House where they were arrested and placed in the cell for further dealings by the Fisheries 
officials.” 
 
The confiscated items included three cartons of dragon fish, three cartons of sunfish, one 
basket of sunfish and half a bag of pineapple fish. Fisheries officers took the items as 
exhibits. 
 
“The Fisheries Department applauded police officers in Honiara City for the assistance to 

maintain law and order in the City and beyond. It was a successful operation and police will 

continue to work with other government agencies including Fisheries to ensure the country’s 

laws are observed,” says PPC  Matamaru. 

 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 
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rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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